SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

April 15, 2012
ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Luann Todd, George Paulus, Ed Beemiller, Dave Slovina, Tim Giardina, Lora Hunt, Laurie Hess, Brian Walton 
The meeting was called to order at 7:11pm at Happy Wok
Approval of prior minutes:



-Lora motioned to approve minutes


-Laurie second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:  None
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-There will be a follow up meeting regarding field usage.  We walked the fields with Kenny and Daryl (PLSD).  Received positive feedback.
Vice President Report: George Paulus:


-Tom was given copies of incident reports.

-All Team Directors will have incident reports to fill out for coaches if needed. 

 (ex. If a trainer is called, complete a form)


-a question was asked, who is Toms backup in his absence as he has been traveling quite a bit for work?  Paul spoke to Tom and when notified in advance, will fill in and cover when needed.

Membership: Paul Johnson


-The question was raised…How are we enforcing the minimum 4  30 day raffles that are required of every player?  



-Tim motioned that the president contact each family that has not turned in 
4 tickets and give them 1 week to fulfill their obligation.  After that week, 



They will be required to sit out of practices and games until tickets are 



Received.  (Ed recommended CC’ing the team directors)



-Paul second the motion



-all yea’s


-Paul is sending final rosters to all team directors and once verified will finalize our US Lacrosse info.


-Paul needs to know of any players that have quit or no longer playing for any reason.  No refunds will be given at this point, however, we need to be we sure our insurance list is up to date and that all equipment and uniforms have been turned in.


-Paul has a contact for next year to look in to paying online.  Will follow up at a


Later date.

Publicity: Laurie Hess


-website:  30 day raffle winners are updated daily

-leftside tab, PLA tab has very old committee(s) listed.  Need removed

-can add something about email or volunteers

-do we want to post positions at this time?  No, not yet

-Some sites have stats on leftside, do we want to use this/enable?  Will 

Enter end of the year so other teams can’t scout by stats.

-Coaches job listings are all current.  Central girls listed

-On PLSD website when you click lacrosse, it states that we are not affiliated with the PLSD boosters and no longer links to our site

Fundraising:  Luann Todd


-We can still sell 30 day raffle tickets.  Overall going well.

-We are getting close to having all players turn in the required 4



Central boys 100%



Central girls missing 5



North boys missing 6



North girls missing 8


-5/1 booster meeting will discuss items/agenda for North vs Central game



-working with student council at both schools for a food drive



-maybe band, choir, pep rally??  Will look in to


-4/21 OSU:  Cathy Culp and Denise Lutz will be team leaders


-Postgame meals:  Central is Kingys




      North is asking Pizza Cottage


-Gate:  resolved issues regarding early arrival/set up.



-George asked to purchase “A” frame signs to list admission prices


-concessions going smoothly


-spirit wear sale is over, however, orders can be placed online.


-Still waiting for poster money from 1 sponsor


-Romeos paid for the one food night a while back


-waiting for $100 from OSU


-Moomoo is working well this year.


-We still have 30 prepaid Rule3 cards that we need to sell.
Equipment: Brian/Tim gave the report in Daves absence


-dropped off 2 boys and 1 girls scorebook to DQ



-Central boys still need a book


-bullhorn given to North


-Brian purchased horns, one for each team


-batteries needed for clocks (2 AA and 1 9V each)


-Still have a lot of paint.  Tom took 2 cases of each to the 


Concession trailer.

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-Coach Campbell asked about holding a camp and what 



Needs done.



-Coach needs to get insurance


-Larry needs help to set up painting for girls 

Central Girls:  Tom was at a goalie school, Brian gave his report

-Shayne has been approved

-stadium games have been scheduled.

-per George:  working on a coaching issue regarding the girls JV playdate.  Issue 

Is with Shaynes schedule/attendance that day.  


-Paul motioned that if Shayne does not work the JV playdate then he will not be paid the final installment/payment unless his absence is military related. He is contracted until 4/30


-George second the motion


-yea’s with 1 abstain (Laurie)

-working on a backup plan in the event he is not there.

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-2 players have quit.  Coach Diemond has reached out to them and they can return if they want.

North Girls: Lora Hunt


-1 girl has quit.


-need uniforms back from 2 players (Hammerstein and Gray)


-W-9’s being collected as Paul requested.

Asking for a list of all refs that have already completed a W-9 for us

-asked for official record of PLSD minutes @ District record book

Treasurers Report: Pauls Johnson 

-Paul asked that coaches keep track of how many players are drug tested. (date and number) to track for end of year 

-Also track bussing usage


-Track trainers usage



-Do we W-9 trainers?  Yes


-Lora asked that we look in to wind breaker type of jackets for the players for


Next year.


-A few parents overpaid on registrations.  We will be issuing refunds.


-30 day raffle rebates:



-need all equipment and uniforms turned in



-need to decide when to issue


-helmets should be collected from JV players after last game if possible

Old Business:  none

.
New Business: 

-Banquets:  We budgeted $2000 for end of year and senior awards.  Senior gifts


Were $1697.  We still need frames which will be approx. $270 which only leaves


$33 for all 4 teams.  Paul will look in to the budget to determine if we could offer  $150 per team.


-One call system that calls regarding cancellations, etc. ?  Not at this time

Meeting adjourned 8:59pm   

-Dave motioned to adjourn


-George second the motion


-all yeas

